TOWN BOARD MEETING

February 9, 2010

6:00 P.M.

PRESENT:
Councilpersons: Kevin Armstrong, Cheryl Boyd, Supervisor Bruce Dolph, Hwy. Supt. Walt Geidel, Attorney Frank Wood, and Town Clerk Ronda Williams


ABSENT:
Leonard Govern, Luis Rodriguez-Betancourt

OTHERS PRESENT:
Elinor Oles, Larry Miller, and Robert Cairns – The Walton Reporter

RESOLUTION #28
APPROVAL OF MINUTES

A motion was made by Councilman Armstrong, second by Boyd to accept the minutes of December 22, 2009 and January 12, 2010 as presented.  All in favor, motion carried.

FLOOR TIME:
Larry Miller on behalf of the Walton Historical Society requested a $500.00 pledge for the annual Civil War Re-enactment.  Mr. Miller stated that last year’s event was very successful especially with the Walton Elementary students.  “The Third, Fourth, and Fifth grade classes visited one of the largest memorabilia Civil War displays at the Historical Society.”


Supervisor Dolph asked if the Board had any objections?  Councilman Armstrong confirmed that the amount had been budgeted in this year’s budget.

RESOLUTION #29
CIVIL WAR PLEDGE

A motion was made by Councilwoman Boyd, seconded by Armstrong granting permission for Supervisor Dolph to pay the Walton Historical Society $500.00 for the Civil War Re-enactment on May 28 – May 30, 2010.  All in favor, motion carried.

SUPERINTENDENT OF HWY. REPORT:

Reported that most of necessary permits have been issued for the South River Road project. The engineering firm has provided a nice timeline for an extension to FEMA and should be completed this season.

Reported that signatures have been obtained and application mailed for the MacGibbon mine permit.

Reported that the Oxbow Hollow, Bob Gould Road, and Walton Mountain CWC projects are being reviewed and who will provide the 85% funding for the projects.

Reported that the annual gravel material bid will be placed in the paper and would like to award by next Board meeting.

TOWN CLERK’S REPORT:

Reported that I have received a letter from the auditor stating that the Justice books and records are in order and found no adjustments necessary.

Reported that the taxes are 70% collected.

Reported that a tax levy adjustment was received due to an error on the tax roll and will result in a reduction of the total warrant collected of $212.58.

Reported that 2 non-renewal dog license tickets have been issued for the month of December and 20 reminder letters sent for January.

SUPERVISOR’S REPORT:

Reported that informally he has been notified that the Bear Spring Park will not be re-opened this year.  He stated Delaware County Chairman and Assemblyman Cliff Crouch are looking into the matter.

Reported that a voucher for the Small Cities Block Grant #WTRCD-12 in the amount of $17, 500.00 was received.

RESOLUTION #30
DELAWARE OPPORTUNITIES SMALL CITIES BLOCK GRANT #WTRCD-12


A motion was made by Councilman Armstrong, seconded by Boyd accepting the voucher for the Delaware Opportunities Small Cities Block Grant #WTRCD-12 in the amount of $17,500.00.  All in favor, motion carried.


Supervisor Dolph reported on mail received.


Reported on a letter received from the Town of Delhi in reference to the Attorney Generals findings on our local medical facilities.  The unfair penalties imposed are unacceptable and everyone has taken a strong stand on the issue.


Reported that a letter was received from New York State on the requirements of a FEMA audit.  He will forward to the auditor.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Councilman Armstrong informed the Board that the Highway Committee has reviewed the bids for February 5, 2010 and recommend the following awards:






1991 Chevy 3500 – Howard Shaffer

 $800.00






9’ Airflo Dump Body – Country Side Auto
$502.00






1995 Chevy S-10 – Ronald Fletcher

$222.22

RESOLUTION #31

SURPLUS BID AWARDS

A motion was made by Councilman Armstrong, seconded by Boyd recommending the bid awards as presented. for (1) 1991 Chevy 3500 to Howard Shaffer for $800.00, (1) 9’ Airflo Dump Body to Country Side Auto for $502.00, and (1) 1995 Chevy S-10 to Ronald Fletcher for $222.22.  All in favor, motion carried.

Supervisor Dolph at this time reviewed the Supervisor Monthly Reports and asked the Board if there were any questions? With no question, he moved on to the approval of bills.

APPROVAL OF BILLS:

RESOLUTION #32

APPROVAL OF BILLS

A motion was made by Armstrong, seconded by Boyd approving the vouchers as presented for payment. All in favor, motion carried.





General Fund A
#16-39

$34,462.27





General Hwy DA
#1-16

$49,577.60





OV Hwy DB

#1-2

$     191.99

OTHER BUSINESS:

Supervisor Dolph requested that the Town Board consider asking the Highway Superintendent to move forward with the town line signs.  Superintendent Geidel stated, he has some signs but asked if the Board would like additional information added such as building permits required?  Councilwoman Boyd stated, “If the requirement is to mark just the town line then that is good with me.”

EXECUTIVE SESSION:

Councilman Armstrong made a motion, seconded by Boyd to enter into executive session at 6:20 p.m. for the purpose to discuss union negotiations.  All in favor, motion carried.

Regular session at 7:05 p.m., with no further business before the Board, the meeting was adjourned at 7:05 p.m.






Respectfully submitted,






Ronda Williams





Town Clerk
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